
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

U.S. 60 Corridor 

near Kevil, Ky 
 

Ballard & McCracken Counties, Kentucky  
Item Nos. 1-115/115.1/118 

   The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) will conduct a Virtual Public 
Hearing from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m., CST, on Tuesday, March 9, 2021. If desired, 

In-Person, By-Appointment Public Hearing sessions will be scheduled 
following the virtual component. These public hearings are to receive 
comments on the Environmental Assessment (EA) for the U.S. 60 Project. 
The objective of this project is to improve safety and mobility along the U.S. 
60 corridor near Kevil.  The project website at https://arcg.is/CGLa1 
contains additional information.  

   Those wishing to attend the virtual public hearing are encouraged to 

register on the project website. Upon registering, attendees will receive an 
email with meeting instructions and information for attending. 

   KYTC representatives will be available during the Virtual Public Hearing to 
discuss information presented and to answer questions. Please note that 
you must register for the virtual public hearing to make a public statement.  
Those wishing to make a public statement may register to do so by calling 
(502) 892-6044 or by emailing US60Ballard@qk4.com. Public statements 

will be limited to 3 minutes each. 

   Attendees at the virtual public hearing will have the opportunity to review 
the alternatives studied, the preferred alternative, the Environmental 
Assessment, and to provide comments for consideration by KYTC as the 
project further develops. All information is available for review online and 
will remain accessible for at least 15 days following the date of the last in-
person, by-appointment public hearing session. The same information will 

be presented at both the virtual and in-person sessions; it is not necessary 
to attend multiple meetings.  

Comments submitted online or by mail will be accepted through 
March 31, 2021. 

Online: https://arcg.is/CGLa1 

Email: US60Ballard@qk4.com 

By mail to Chris Kuntz; KYTC District 1; 5501 Kentucky Dam Road;          

Paducah, KY 42003 
     Those wishing to schedule an in-person, by-appointment public hearing 
session should call (502) 892-6044. Sessions will be scheduled as soon as 
possible after the virtual hearing, contingent upon the latest COVID-19 
health and safety guidelines. 

  Adherence to current State and Federal COVID-19 meeting guidelines will 
be strictly followed. Each 60-minute in-person, by-appointment session is 
limited to 8 persons from the public and 2 KYTC representatives. Additional 
information regarding meeting attendance will be provided following 
individual session requests. 

   Displays illustrating the alternatives studied and the preferred alternative 
are presented on the project website and will be discussed at the virtual 
meeting. The Environmental Assessment can also be reviewed on the 
project website. The virtual public hearing and subsequent in-person, by-
appointment sessions will present the same information. Following the 
presentation, KYTC will then hear and respond to questions from attendees 
who, prior to the meeting, registered to speak during the meeting as 
described above. A recording of the virtual public hearing and a transcript of 
all comments will be posted to the project website at the conclusion of the 
comment period. Written comments may be submitted as described above. 

   Once compiled, the hearing record will be made available for review and 
copying only after an Open Records Request has been received and 
approved. All Open Records Requests must be submitted to the KYTC, 
Office of Legal Services, ATTN: Open Records, 200 Mero Street, Frankfort, 
Kentucky, 40622. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you have a 
disability for which the Transportation Cabinet needs to provide 
accommodation please notify Chris Kuntz at the above address or call (270) 
898-2431 by March 4, 2021. 

https://arcg.is/CGLa1
https://arcg.is/CGLa1

